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MY TWO CENTS by Fr. Don Braukmann March 4, 2018

March.  Hard to believe!  Lent “marches” on!

Don’t miss the “Eucharistic Miracles Exhibit” present at St. Philip’s the weekend of March
16 to March 18.  The bread and wine we offer at Mass truly become the Body and Blood of
Jesus Christ.  It is so because Jesus said it was so at the Last Supper!  If you need more
evidence of this miraculous truth, check out the exhibit.

The exhibit opens at 6pm on Thursday, March 15th with an official presentation at 7 PM.
Friday, March 16th the exhibit is open from 8 AM-8 PM with presentations made at 12:30,
4 and 7:15 PM.  Saturday, March 17th, open from 9 AM-8 PM…presentations at 9:30 AM,
1:00, 4:30, 6:30 PM. Sunday, March 18th from 8 AM-11 AM with a presentation at 8:30
and another at 10:15 AM. Powerful evidence showing Christ is among us…and always has
been!

We will also host the Deanery Reconciliation Day on Friday, March 16th from 7 AM-7 PM.
Priests from the Deanery (neighboring Catholic Churches) will be here throughout the day
to celebrate the Sacrament with folks from the region.  Even if you have not experience this
beautiful Sacrament in 30-60 years…give it a try.  Just come with an open heart.  There
will be folks present to direct you to the priests and the priest will guide you through.  Lay
your burdens and struggles at the foot of the Cross and come to know Jesus in the healing
he is eager to share with you!

A note to those who stepped forward last weekend to be prayer partners for our 2nd graders
who are preparing for their First Holy Communion… It was tough to see so many “new”
faces at Mass last weekend when the children were recognized before the congregation as
they begin their journey to the altar.  Prayer partners, as you pray for these children, drop
them a note letting them know you hope to see them and their family at Mass each
weekend as part of their preparation. (Of course, any parishioner can pray for or encourage
a child, the list of those preparing were in last week’s bulletin.)  I can think of few things
that makes a priest and those who work with the 2nd graders more sad than knowing the
children are not coming to Mass because of the decisions made by their parents.  The
Eucharist is the source and summit of our lives as Catholic Christians.  Please don’t let our
children’s First Communion be their ONLY Communion until Confirmation.  Please.
Christ longs to gather his little ones at the altar where he gives up everything for
them….everything!

Something to consider:
God does not give you what you can handle.
God helps you handle what you are given.



Monday, Mar 5
8:30 AM Mass: +Mary Irene Kern

Tuesday, Mar 6
12:10 PM Mass: +Marsie & Dick Leier

6:30 PM Mass: +Clem & Jean Allmaras

Wednesday, Mar 7
8:40 AM Mass: +Patrick Hughes

Thursday, Mar 8
7:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Megan Ellingson

10:30 AM Anointing Mass (Neilson Place): +Mr. & Mrs. Art
Dondelinger

10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine)

Friday, Mar 9
8:30 AM Mass: +Con & Angie Beaulieu

Saturday, Mar 10
5:30 PM Mass: +Pearl Keenan

Sunday, Mar 11
7:30 AM Mass: +Merlyn Stai
9:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Don

11:00 AM Mass: For the People
6:30 PM Mass: +Emelia Gonshorowski

MASS INTENTIONS
For the Week of March 5 to 11

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

DAILY READINGS
For the Week of March 5 to 11

Monday, Mar 5
● 2 Kgs 5:1-15b
● Ps 42:2-3;43:3-4
● Lk 4:24-30
Tuesday, Mar 6
● Dn 3:25,34-43
● Ps 25:4bc-5ab,6-7bc,8-9
● Mt 18:21-35

Wednesday, Mar 7
● Dt 4:1,5-9
● Ps 147:12-13,15-16,19-20
● Mt 5:17-19
Thursday, Mar 8
● Jer 7:23-28
● Ps 95:1-2,6-9
● Lk 11:14-23

Friday, Mar 9
● Hos 14:2-10
● Ps 81:6c-11b,14,17
● Mk 12:28-34

Saturday, Mar 10
● Hos 6:1-6
● Ps 51:3-4,18-21b
● Lk 18:9-14

Sunday, Mar 11
● 2 Chr 36:14-16,19-23
● Ps 137:16
● Eph 2:4-10
● Jn 3:14-21

Please see the March monthly calendar of events inside this
bulletin.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of
Jack & Carole Drury, parents of Gail Conway, and
Mark Reitmeier. May they find rest and peace and
may their families find comfort in God’s love.

Anointing Mass
If you would like to receive the Anointing of the Sick, all
are invited to attend the Anointing Mass at Neilson Place on
Thursday, March 8 at 10:30 AM. 1000 Anne Street NW.

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptism Preparation Class
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on April 8. Please call the Parish Office at
444-4262 to register, or for more information.

St. Philip’s extends best wishes to Heidi Loos and
Andy Smith, who celebrated the Sacrament of
Marriage on February 24.

PARISH LIFE

A Lent to Remember
Join us! Sundays 10-11 in the St. Kateri
Room, Wednesdays noon to 1 in the Social
Hall, or Thursdays 3:15 in the St. Kateri
Room, or 6:30-7:30 in the St. Elizabeth
Room. This is a wonderful opportunity to
begin a bible study if you’ve never
participated before. We watch the video
together, there is no reading to do prior
to our meeting, and there are only four
sessions! Q’s? Call Nancy 441-4907.



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Weekly Goals
• Goal to meet budget: $  17,665.00

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go): $    1,722.00

• Increase for maintenance escrow
(4 yrs to go): $   1,126.00

Weekly Goal Total:                                        $ 20,513.00

Total Actual Contributions, Week #35         $ 10,221.18
(Weekend of 2/25/18)

Fiscal Year to Date:
Last: $678,356.99 ~ Current: $708,554.71

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Feb 24 5:30 p.m. 237
Feb 25 7:30 a.m. 143
Feb 25 9:00 a.m. 295
Feb 25 11:00 a.m.                              306
Feb 25 6:30 p.m.                                  96

2018 Diocesan Annual Appeal
Have you made a commitment to the Diocesan Annual Appeal?
If not, please make your gift or pledge this weekend. You may
use an envelope and prayer card here at St. Philip’s or the one
you have received at home. Don’t forget to fill out the pledge
card completely. You may make a gift by check or cash, by
credit card or automatic withdrawal from your checking
account over the course of 12 months. Consider increasing
your gift this year by 5 or 10% if you haven’t changed your gift
for several years. For questions about online  giving, which is
a highly recommended method for supporting our Church,
contact Renee’ Tate at rtate@crookston.org or call toll free
1-855-397-8252. Go to www.crookston.org/daa for more
information about the DAA. Thank you for supporting diocesan
ministries. This beautiful work belongs to all of us!

Easter Flowers
for St. Philip’s Church
will be supplied, in part,
through the generous
donations given by
parishioners in memory
of deceased loved ones,
or in honor of the living.

If you wish to make a memorial, use
your Easter Flowers envelope in your
offertory envelopes.  Or place your
donation in a plain envelope clearly
marked as Easter Flowers. Please
indicate the name of the deceased
person(s) your gift is in memory of or
the name of the living person(s) your
gift is in honor of.

You may place your envelope in the
collection basket or turn it in to the
Parish Office.  All memorials will be
published in the parish bulletin
following Easter.

The Real Presence?
Are you able to accept that the bread & wine become
the actual body and blood of Jesus? Many have
struggled with this belief, even some disciples of Jesus
(read John 6:26-70). In 8th-century Italy the presiding
monk asked God to help his unbelief. His prayers were
answered when the bread & wine became actual flesh
and blood during the consecration. This is miraculous
in itself, but add to that the results of scientific testing
conducted on un-preserved samples nearly 1200
years later. The flesh & blood contained proteins
found in fresh, normal blood. The blood type was AB
(universal receiver) matching the Shroud of Turin, and
the flesh was determined to be heart tissue. (http://
www.therealpresence.org/eucharst/mir/lanciano.html)
Come learn about this and other Eucharistic Miracles
at our upcoming Vatican Exhibit, March 15-18.

Exhibit Hours OPEN Presentation Times
Thursday Mar 15 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m.
Friday 3/16/18 8:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. 12:30, 4:00. 7:15 p.m.
Saturday 3/17/18 9:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. 9:30 a.m./1:00, 4:30, 6:30 p.m.
Sunday 3/18/18 8:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 8:30, 10:15 a.m.

Lenten Adoration Opportunity
Drop in for a Lenten visit with Jesus.
Adoration will be available in the Chapel for 24 hours begin-
ning at 6:30 AM Wednesday, March 7 until 6:30 AM Thursday,
March 8.

Host Family Needed
Does anyone have room to host three men in their home,
March 15-18? These three men are bringing the Vatican

Exhibit of Eucharistic Miracles to St. Philip’s and
need a place to sleep. They will arrive Thursday
afternoon/evening and finish the exhibit by 8:00
PM each night, except Sunday, when they will be
done around noon. Friday’s lunch & dinner will

be provided. If you have three beds available (or air
mattresses – they’re not fussy), would you please call the
Parish Office, 444-4262? Thank you for your hospitality!



St. Philip’s Mission Statement:

To Accomplish God’s Work

St. Philip’s School
Staff Spotlight

Who am I?

• I own First City Dance Studio

• I am from Orange County California where I met my
husband.

• I have 3 kids, 6 chickens, and 2 dogs.

• I danced professionally in Japan

• I was in the 1976 movie “Superman”

• All of my kids attended St. Philip’s
School.

• This is my first year working at St.
Philip’s.

Introducing Cathy Marcotte,
our Playground & Lunchroom Supervisor

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS

This Photo by Un-

DAY 12:  “But nobody’s there” – Many people are praying
at 40 DAYS FOR LIFE vigil sites on Sunday.

It’s part of what one local campaign leader calls “an
unbroken chain of Prayer.”  Forty days of uninterrupted vigil
is a sign of faith…a sign of commitment…and a sign to the
community.

For further reading about this update:
www.40daysforlife.com/Day12

103 Lives Saved as of February 26

*Upcoming Dates*
March 7, Wednesday: All School Mass. Mass Ministers will be Mr.

Fodness’ 6th graders/Raffle ticket pie-ing at 1:30 PM.
March 8, Thursday: Conferences (8 AM-7 PM), No School
March 9, Friday: NO SCHOOL/Math Counts Team is at the State

Tourney/Fish Fry
March 14, Wednesday: All School Mass. Ms. Zimmermann’s 5th

graders will be our Mass Ministers
March 18, Sunday: Diocesan Middle Sch Youth Rally, Fully Alive
March 21, Wednesday: All School Mass. Mass Ministers are Mr.

Wavrin’s 5th graders.
March 22, Thursday: Recital Concert 6:00 PM
March 23, Friday: School Stations of the Cross/Fish Fry
March 26, Monday: 6th grade Science Fair, 1:00 PM, Social Hall.
March 28, Wednesday: All School Mass. Mr. Johnson’s 4th

graders will be our Mass Ministers.
March 29, Thursday: School Seder Meal/End of 3rd Quarter/

Shadow Stations of the Cross in the gym.
March 30, Friday: NO SCHOOL
April 2, Monday: NO SCHOOL

LENTEN Offerings
It’s not too late to sign up and have
daily Lenten devotions delivered to
your email inbox. Try one of these:

1. FORMED’s “Lenten Reflections” -
https://formed.org/promo/lent-2018

2. Bishop Robert Barron’s Lenten Gospel Reflections – http://
www.lentreflections.com

3. Dynamic Catholic’s “Best Lent Ever” – https://
dynamiccatholic.com/bestlentever

4. Loyola Press’ “Living Lent Daily” – https://
www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/liturgical-year/
lent/living-lent-daily

Or, try weekly Lenten devotions:
U.S. Catholic’s Weekly Reflections for Lent – http://
www.uscatholic.org/articles/201403/weekly-reflections-lent-
28558 Trouble with FORMED?

Don’t miss out on all the wonderful offerings available
through FORMED! Use “Forgot Your Password” if you are
having trouble logging in. If you are having any other
problems, please ask for help by contacting FORMED or
Nancy Goodman. To contact FORMED, scroll to the bottom
of the screen to select ‘Help.’ From there, you can send an
email describing your problem(parishcare@formed.org) or
call FORMED at 1-844-367-6331 (M-F 9-6 CST). Please note
what you are using to access FORMED (computer, tablet,
phone, kindle, etc.); what operating system (Windows 10, 7,
etc) and what browser (Firefox, Chrome, etc.) is used.
FORMED’s Parish Care will get back to you within one
business day. OR, contact Nancy Goodman at 441-4907 or
ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org

Catholic Schools Raffle 2018
Sponsored by Catholic United Financial
Way to go St. Philip’s School families! We raised over
$19,000 for our school in this year’s Catholic School Raffle
and had a lot of fun along the way! We are grateful to Catho-
lic United Financial for making this possible for our school.
Special thanks to Brad Arel, Meghan Thompson & Maryhelen
Chadwick for organizing this event and to Kerry Frauenholtz
for the many hours of counting and keeping track of raffle
tickets and money! Most of all, thanks to everyone who pur-
chased tickets! Because we surpassed our raffle ticket goals,
staff members will be pied by the student in each class that
sold the most tickets AND 8th graders wanting to participate
will be pied by staff!

Congratulations goes out to Erick Haskell who also made
the 5th grade “A” Honor Roll this past term!

“You shall not carve idols for yourselves in the shape of
anything…” - Exodus 20:4
How many “gods” do you put before God? “Idols” do not
always take the shape of physical things, things we can touch
and feel. Those are easy to recognize. Many times they take
the form of things we cannot touch and are much harder to
spot like pride, power, ego, time, comfort or health.



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

SUNDAY, MARCH 11
ST. PHILIPS SOCIAL HALL

8:30 AM TO 12:30 PM

FREE WILL OFFERING

Rotate to Donate
Many households have cupboards with close-
dated or outdated foods that have little
chance of being consumed in the near future.
This March, the Bemidji Community Food
Shelf (BCFS) is conducting a Rotate to
Donate collection of these boxed or canned
goods.  Individuals with older items can donate them to the
Food Shelf and purchase newer products as needed for their
own use.  Qualified staff will inspect each package to
determine its viability before making the goods available to
clients who depend on the BCFS to feed themselves and
their families.

Last year the BCFS served 10,154 individuals and 11,282
families that included 16,326 individuals 17 years old or
younger.

St. Philip’s will participate in the Rotate to Donate project
with collections held prior to Masses on March 24-25.  Please
open your cupboards during this Easter season and Rotate
to Donate food.  New packaged foods or monetary
donations would also be welcome.

Marriage – God’s love with us.
Congratulate our fellow parishioners as they celebrate their anniversaries this March. Thank you for your
years of service to each other and our community! Use our FORMED subscription to read Married Saints and
Blesseds through the Centuries by Fedinand Holbock, to learn how to model marriages that grow in God’s
love. Is the following a list of future saints to add to this book?

March Name 11 Kelly & Chris Keenan 23 Kathy & Joel Berglund

1 Colleen & Mike Schulke 16 Eileen & Leonard Christenson, 50 yrs 23 Susan & Derek Gross

3 Nancy & Rolfe Ericson, 45 yrs 17 Lucy & Jason LaValley 24 Linda & Michael Voss

3 Joanna & Jonathan Budd 18 Ruth & Michael Chock, 40 yrs 26 Susan & Dale Bushman

5 Jane & Dave Wilcox, 35 yrs 20 Judith & Gabriel Ducharme 26 Shelly & John Gilbertson

5 Sara & Bryan LePier 20 Marcia & Al Fivizzani 27 Amy & Gary Tobey, 20 yrs

7 Elaine & Darrell Little, 65 yrs 20 Audrey & Kenny Merschman, 63 yrs 29 Mary & Chuck Auger

7 Julie & Mark Fairchild 21 Jacqueline & Robert Chase 30 Sue & Tim Lucas

8 Marigie & Ron Fitzgerald 22 Celedonia & Richard Ellingson 30 Pam & Ed Olson

10 Sheri & Rich Jahner 22 Stephanie & Corey Rupp, 15 yrs 31 Colleen & Jim Wiltse

JOB OPENING, St. Agnes, Walker
St. Agnes Catholic Church has an opening for a part-time
secretary to work 19 hours per week, Monday-Thursday from
8:30 AM to 1 PM, plus 1 flex hour. The main qualifications
are a joyful disposition, organizational and people skills, and
proficiency with Microsoft Office computer products.
Knowledge and support of the Catholic faith is helpful. This
is an excellent opportunity for someone re-entering the
workforce, looking to scale down from full-time, or to find
meaning in retirement. Please send resumes to
frtimothylange@gmail.com by March 5th. A full job
description and posting can be found at
www.stagnesandsacredheart.com.

Eucharistic Adoration at St. Charles
St. Charles, Cass Lake has Adoration every Thursday from 3
to 6 PM. All are welcome! We are located at 368 Central
Ave. in Cass Lake, across from the elementary school.

Fridays-
March 9, 16, 23
4:30-6:30 p.m.

Take out available

WALLEYE DINNER MAC & CHEESE MEAL
with baked potato, coleslaw, roll,           with coleslaw, roll,

dessert & beverage.                 dessert & beverage: $5
one fillet: $10 ● two fillets: $15

Visit stphilipsbemidji.org to volunteer or for more information



MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of March 10/11

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

Sat. 5:30 PM

Fourth Sunday of Lent

Sun. 7:30 AM

Fourth Sunday of Lent

Sun. 9:00 AM

Fourth Sunday of Lent

Sun. 11:00 AM

Fourth Sunday of Lent

SACRISTAN Marleen Webb Dan Shea Joann Gardner Maryhelen Chadwick

LECTOR Cheryl Christlieb
Trish Jones

Darla Sathre
Phil Hodapp

Karen Merschman
Sue Hendricks

Laura Hansen
Dotty Forrest

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Carol Schneider Deacon Kermit Erickson Mary Lou Peters

ALTAR SERVER
Emma Mutnansky
Sam Mutnansky
Ellie Solheim

Philip Hodapp
Tommy Ness
Ephram Boucher

Sam Maus
Charlie Maus
Samantha Nistler

Westin Gourneau
Anna Glen
Zoey Headlee

NOVICE ALTAR
SERVER

Lucy Solheim HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED HELP NEEDED

CAPTAIN Betty Lindy Walter Schuiling Mark Studer Dotty Forrest

EMHC

Deacon Robb Naylor
Marleen Webb
Terry Jones
Germaine Cheslock
Laura Schwindt
Trish Jones
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

HELP NEEDED
Mary Zigan
Pat Gavin
Joyce Berg
Marilynne Hodapp
Dan Shea
HELP NEEDED

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Pat Welch
Sue Hendricks
George Gardner
Mary Varriano
Sue Lucas
Joann Gardner
Tracie Walter
Lorie Erpelding

Kimberley Gourneau
Sarah Glen
Jennifer Noble
Patty Nagle
Courtney Haskins
Jamie Hoffman
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

USHER

DuWayne Schwindt
Mary Jo Christenson
Dick Robinson
HELP NEEDED

Jakob Hodapp
Jack McCrady
Jim Gavin
Ron Hendricks

Troy Hendricks
Larry Mack
Del Hager
Rick Coe

Mike Headlee
Hank Imsande
HELP NEEDED
HELP NEEDED

GREETER
Bernie Schwindt
Frances Schmitt

Jerry Sathre
Eleanor Hodapp

Kirsten Zachman
Mickie Coe

Jan Busch
Rita Lauderbaugh

HOSPITALITY/
FELLOWSHIP

INFORMATION
STATION

HELP NEEDED Angel Krigbaum Karen Merschman Judy Selby

KC Pancake Breakfast
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